
Position Statement on Censorship in our School Libraries
The New Jersey Association of School Librarians (NJASL) strongly supports the right of
children of all ages to read a wide variety of material with differing viewpoints and
perspectives. Censorship denies free access to information and stifles intellectual freedom.

NJASL believes that school librarians and parents/guardians are partners in a child’s
journey to becoming a lifelong reader/learner. Respect for and by all parties in pursuit of this
goal should be paramount: Threatening librarians, teachers, or school board members to
the point that they do not feel safe in their jobs is not acceptable, and should be roundly
condemned by all concerned.

School Librarians are committed to upholding the highest standards in providing information
and resources. We firmly believe that it is our responsibility to provide equitable access to
diverse and inclusive material that is representative of social and racial justice, the pursuit of
truth and opposes efforts to suppress world views. School library media specialists are
committed to curating material that reflect multiple viewpoints.

The American Library Association Library Bill of Rights states that “Libraries should
challenge censorship in the fulfillment of their responsibility to provide information and
enlightenment” and “Libraries should cooperate with all persons and groups concerned with
resisting abridgment of free expression and free access to ideas”
(https://www.ala.org/advocacy/intfreedom/librarybill).

Furthermore, the American Library Association Code of Ethics enjoins librarians to “uphold
the principles of intellectual freedom and resist all efforts to censor library resources”
((https://www.ala.org/tools/ethics).

Acting in accordance with these principles, NJASL supports school librarians who stand up
to censorship within their schools, supports the use of equitable reconsideration policies,
and supports collections with diverse representation.
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